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PRESS RELEASE 

Release Date: May 2014
 A Project Officer for Sturry Road Community Park
This new job has been created to manage Sturry Road Community Park and to involve local residents in activities and events. Martin Thomas, already working at Pegwell Bay Country Park near Sandwich, will be working part-time with the Sturry Road Community Garden Trust and Canterbury City Council to deliver improvements to facilities and wildlife habitats, and a program of events for adults and children.
Martin will be employed by Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership, who carry out projects which enhance green space for wildlife and people, with an emphasis on community involvement. Funding was made available by using money seized from criminals by KCC’s Trading Standards Team and Sturry Road Community Park Trust to fund the post for 12 months. During that time Martin hopes to create and run a weekly program of children’s summer holiday activities, look at ways to improve the park for wildlife, organise sports competitions and get local people out volunteering to improve the park.

Talking about his new role, Martin commented: ‘I’m really excited about getting to know the park and the people who use it. I hope to get even more people out, enjoying this fantastic space.’
Martin changed career following redundancy from Pfizer over 5 years ago, switching to countryside management and wildlife conservation. Explaining his decision to leave his scientific career, he says, ‘I realised that I have a passion for green spaces and wildlife. I also love helping others to share in my enjoyment of nature and the outdoors.’ He lives in Ramsgate with his wife Emma, who runs a nursery school in Margate and who calls him ‘Swampy’ for his outdoor tendencies.
Sturry Road Community Park is hidden away behind the Park and Ride to the North East of the city, and as a result remains unknown to many residents. Its 38 acres include a basketball court, 5-a-side football pitch, kids’ BMX track, skateboard park and children’s play area. The eastern part of the park is given over to wildlife, with recently planted woods, open grassland and ponds. The park can be easily accessed from the city centre as it is just off National Cycle Route 1 and the Stour Valley Walk. 
For more information contact Martin on 07710 384952 or email martin.thomas@kent.gov.uk
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